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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 13th FEBRUARY 2006
QUESTION NO. 20
(item 4416)

Question:
Councillor Derek Keating
“To ask the Manager to report on his plans to provide additional litter prevention assistance for the County for 2006. The provision of additional litter collectors in our Parks and Environmental Services Department would be of great assistance as well as additional Handcart operators?”
Reply:
The Cleansing Service provided by the Council in South Dublin County includes a regular roadsweeping service provided by a contractor on the Council’s behalf and  a daily sweeping and litter-cleaning service by  hand-cart operatives in South Dublin’s towns and villages. The litter bins in the towns and villages are regularly serviced by staff from the Cleansing section. The Roadsweeping contract has been subject to review as part of the procurement process for a new contract, and will result in an improved service with additional litter picking and gully cleansing built into the contract from 2006 onwards.

Also, construction is underway (by Parks Dept) on a storage unit to accommodate the Council’s new street sweeping “ Green Machine” ,and this unit should be completed by March 2006. This will then allow for the introduction of this improved mechanised sweeping service in Lucan Village. The sweeping machine will be deployed on alternate weeks in Lucan Village, and Palmerstown.

In addition to the services provided by the Council, there is also a responsibility on the owners of private premises to keep the area in front of their property clean and litter-free.  The Council’s Litter Wardens will ensure that any areas which require attention by owners of premises are dealt with appropriately.
The Council’s Awareness Programme with schools and communities is aimed at encouraging the prevention of litter, and reinforcing the responsibility of the public to not allow the creation of litter in the first instance.
